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Presidentôs Message  

The tropical themed spring luncheon at Lake Grapevine 

was such a lively and fun event and enjoyed by 

everyone.   I always look forward to Peggy Harrisô 

multi-colored layered Jell-O extravaganza which 

somehow means the beginning of summer for me.   

Many thanks to Val Reed and her committee for all their 

hard work.  Be sure to check out the photos of the event 

on the GGC website (and pages 12-14 of this newsletter). 
  

 As you may remember the City of Grapevine 

designated a 3 acre spot in the west part of Parr Park as 

a wildflower/no-mow zone.  Last fall GGC members 

spread over 90 lbs. of wildflower seed and today while I 

was there I saw Mexican hats, Indian Paintbrush, 

California poppies, Brown-Eyed Susans, Silver-Leaf 

Nightshade, Horsemint  and Bachelorôs Buttons which 

remind me of my childhood in Colorado.  A few weeks 

ago we planted milkweed plants purchased with a grant 

from the Native Plant Society.  Since it is already pretty 

warmish the plants need watering every few days for 3 

weeks or so.  Today was one of Team Braakôs assigned 

days to water - which entails picking up a wagon at 

Miriam Wardôs house filled with jugs and pails 

brimming with water, and pulling it along to the 

planting area.   The difficult part is finding the little 

darlings in all the tall grass.  Iôm happy to say that the 

milkweed is doing quite well and this fall they will be 

host plants for future generations of monarchs passing 

through.  Many of the passersby enquired what we were 

up to and also warned us about snakes and bugs.  We 

took the opportunity to promote the garden club and its 

interest in wildflowers. Several people said we would 

see them at the next meeting.  What a great way to 

promote our club.   
  

Have a great summer and I look forward to seeing you 

in September when another great year of GGC 

educational programs, fun outings and volunteer work in 

the community will continue.         
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b  Pam Braak, President 
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GGC Membership Renewal Deadline 

 

Submit your GGC membership renewal payment by 

July 31, 2014 so your photo and contact information 

will appear in the 2014-2015 GGC Yearbook. 

Individual membership    $30 

Family membership         $35 
 

Send payment to:    Grapevine Garden Club 

  P.O. Box 811 

  Grapevine, TX  76099 
 

Attention: Barb Munn 

Save The Date! 
 

Please save the date of October 18th for the ñPlant Native ï Plant 

Nowò fall plant sale.  It will be at the Grapevine Botanical Gardens 

from 9:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  There will be selected small trees and 

shrubs and fall perennials.  There will also be a table to sign up for the 

Grapevine Tree Sharing program at the sale.  Volunteer sign-up will be 

at the September general meeting. The sale is held in conjunction with 

the Butterfly Flutterby event. 

 
b   Chuck Voelker, Plant Sale Chair 
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Trips and Tours 
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June 6 Gardeners on the Go  

National Garden Week Tour 

Elayne Vick in front of bee 

balm and black-eyed susans. 

FW Botanical Garden.  

Photo by  Pam Braak 

Elizabeth Jewitt, Pat 

Mingus, Sheri Jones, 

Carole Nideau, Sally 

Perexempel, Tammy 

Meeker. 

Kathy Clarkôs 

Garden. 

Photo by Pam Braak 

Backyard vegetable 

garden. 

FW Botanical Garden.  

Photo by Joetta King 
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